On 7 June 2014, Boko Haram fighters came to Gayawa village, Konduga LGA. Boko
Haram gunmen killed 19 people, according to a resident, Modu Kallare (not real name),
who fled into the surrounding bush. He told Amnesty International: “The next morning |
saw all the dead bodies and that they had burned houses, cars and food supplies. It
was then that the community decided to leave home and come to Maiduguri. For now,
the place is too dangerous to return.”



